
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

July 9, 2007                                                  Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of July 2, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

The commissioners examined and confirmed the Annual Report of Stanton Township. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, came in and the group discussed the current fireworks 

resolution.  A revised fireworks resolution was agreed upon.   

 

Jim Klein, Fire Department #3 Delphos, brought in a proposal for roof repairs on the fire 

department roof.  The total cost from Salina Building Systems, Inc., is $5,769, which 

will be the fire department cost after the City of Delphos’s insurance takes care of the 

portion of the roof that was covered under insurance from hail damage.   

 

The commissioners signed resolution 07-23 pertaining to the possible vacating of a road 

in Stanton Township. 

 

The commissioners signed resolution 07-24, establishing the operation and maintenance 

of ambulance service as provided in KSA 65-6113, and providing for and adopting an 

annual tax levy not to exceed three mills upon all of the taxable tangible property within 

Ottawa County, Kansas. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, discussed road and bridges.   

 

Truette McQueen, County Appraiser, brought in copier quotes for the replacement of the 

main copier.  Truette had the folding machine quotes also.  

 

Russ Thornton, Sheriff Deputy, gave prisoner count of 40.  Brandon Cochran, Sheriff 

Deputy, reported on citations he issued during the fireworks season.   

   

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.   


